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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 19 July 21-Mtg 2546 
Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377;  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  

 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise your 

replacement to David Munro. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED TO START YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN TO 

DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE.                               More info   Here 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Editor’s Addendum: Thanks to fellow member & DG Jeff Neale for providing all 

club members at last week’s meeting a 2021-2022 Rotary Theme badge. 

 

             

 

               DATE 

2021 

 

 

Mon 26th 

July 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre 

11 Henry St 

        Payneham 

Mon 2nd 

August 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre 

11 Henry St 

            Payneham 

 

Mon 9th     

August 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre 

11 Henry St 

Payneham 

 

Mon 19th 

July 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre 

11 Henry St  

Payneham 

Speaker Board Members David Richards for 

Rotary 

Information 

  

 

Program 

Club Assembly Committee 

Meetings  

  

Chair President Stephany 

Martin 

Karen Robinson TBA  

Rotary 

Information 

David Munro David Richards   

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

Veronica Dottore TBA   

Cashier 1 Maria Figg TBA   

Cashier 2 Garth Holmes TBA   

Steward 1 Paul Trotta Kevin Parken   

Steward 2 

 

Tony Lagozzino TBA   

Raffle Hans Graf TBA   

TIME 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:00 FOR 6:30PM  

Remarks     

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/667a71c5-0992-431d-b9e1-9b607c5c59a5/1/
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

PRESIDENT  Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT   Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

Membership/Fellowship Damian Leach  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

 

List of Committee Members is Here  

  Club Service officers etc. 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 / peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0418 830 343 /  aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644/: davidrmunro@icloud  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Shed Convenor :  Benny Bosman ( Deputy : John Russo)  

Historian: Peter Rumbelow                     Auditor: Dean Crook 

Risk Management: Michael Mc Cabe       

Rotary Information & Program : Damian Leach        Property: Bill Allan 

Sound: Frank Augello   

Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Webmaster/Database/Social Media: Public Image Committee 

Public Relations: Alyssa Morran                   Program: Damian Leach  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Art Show Convenor: Michael McCabe (cont.) 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

 

After Sergeant Aaron’s invocation & loyal toast, President Stephany welcomed members, guests 

and visitors. 

A special welcome to: - 

o Guest Speaker Claire Arthur who was selected to be part of the Tokyo Olympic games to represent 

Australia. Claire is a Gymnast specialising in Trampoline and competed in the 2015 World 

Championships. 

o Members of the Earlyact Club at Charles Campbell College. 

o Visiting Rotarian -Mr. Richard Bower, Youth Director, RC of Burnside 

 

•  Secretary Frank Orlando had some announcements 

o Members Dues for 2021-2022 at $230 per year or $115 biyearly are now due. 

See newsletter for payment details. 

o Board meeting tomorrow night 

o Campbelltown Club Service Dinner Circular to be passed around. RSVP by 6 Aug for 31st Aug  

o Rotary Magazine available to go around. 

 

 

• Immediate Past Secretary, Susan Harris reminded 2020-2021 Directors to please finalise & pass 

in their reports for the Annual Report. 

 

• Benny Bosman announced that due to covid restrictions all shed activities have been put on 

hold. 

 

• Garth Holmes announced that similarly the RYDA 3-day event at the ARC planned for this 

week, starting tomorrow has been cancelled. 

 

• PP Vince Belperio had some good news: - 

o Both Debra and Vince are proud to announce they have a new Grandson. Francesco Vincenzo 

Tirramacco.  

o The other was Herd of Hope collection, where the gold pot collection from last year  came to 

$1268.60 .  Thank you all. 

 

• Director of Public Image Alyssa Morran gave an update- The website is being updated. Thanks to 

all those involved. Public Image Information Data Sheets have been compiled and will be made 

available to all the Directors. etc 

 

• Rotarian, Principal of Charles Campbell College and Chairman Kevin O’Neil spoke on the 

establishment of the Earlyact Club at the school and introduced some of the members. 

President Stephany, Rotarians and Guests: 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
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At the end of 2020, the Rotary Club of Campbelltown sponsored 

and helped establish the Interact Club of Charles Campbell College.  

Interact Clubs involve members between the ages of 14 and 18 – our 

secondary students. 

At the same time, through Nikki the chair of our club’s Youth 

Committee, we supported Charles Campbell College to establish an 

EarlyAct Club for students in the primary years, up to the age of 13. 

The mission of EarlyAct is to promote goodwill, understanding and 

peace through student service - so that with the committed 

citizenship and effective leadership they can improve the quality of 

life of their school, local and global communities. 

At a young age, students can easily be encouraged to be caring and 

helpful.  Young people are open to recognise the dignity and worth 

of each individual, thereby building their respect for others. 

Earlyacters engage in character building activities that prepare them 

for leadership roles - they carry out projects which benefit others. 

In addition to supporting their school’s Breakfast Club, the EarlyAct 

Club has initiated a Backpack Project, and they are here tonight to 

share their work with you. 

For tonight’s meeting, we have invited Christine Falco and three 

members of the Board of Charles Campbell College’s EarlyAct 

Club: 

• President Lily 

• Vice President Tahlia, and 

• Treasurer Ruby 

---------------- 

* Our primary age students raised over $1,000 for their project and our EarlyAct Club was pleased 

to receive a donation from the Rotary Club of Campbelltown for an additional $500 toward the 

project. 

The Earlyact Club members then spoke  

Good evening Rotary Club members. 

My name is Lily Cartwright, and I am the president of Early 

Act. 

My name is Ruby Cartwright, and I am the treasurer of 

Early Act. 

 Tahlia Goodfellow our  vice president is an apology. 

 

This year the Early Act members and board members are 

undertaking a project; backpacks for people experiencing 

homelessness.  

Did you know that a large portion of people experiencing 

homelessness are Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islanders, or 

females aged over 55 who have had relationship 

breakdowns or experienced domestic violence? 

On Friday the 4th of June, Earlyact met with Craig 

McGlone from Baptist Care who will be supporting us in 

delivering the backpacks for people in need. In our meeting 

we showed Craig our list and discussed what items we 

should and should not include. 

We have asked the school and wider community for 

donations – and have generously been provided with an 

abundance of items from Lyelll McEwin Hospital, 

Ecolateral goods, Campbelltown Council, families and staff. 

Please see the photograph of our donations and check list that Ms Falco took today. 
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So far as a Junior School we have raised over $1500 which 

will be used to purchase Food Vouchers and Metro Cards for 

each backpack. 

In total we are aiming to make 20 backpacks; 10 for middle 

aged men and 10 for women aged over 50. 

We look forward to the opportunity to make a difference for 

the people experiencing homelessness. 

We thank you for inviting us here tonight and for your 

ongoing support. 

 

Pictured left are President Stephany with Lily Cartwright- 

President, Ruby Cartwright -Treasurer, Christine Falco 

Charles Campbell College teacher and Chair Kevin O’Neil . 

 

 

• Jane Gascoigne then spoke on Rotary Information  regarding  Rotary Health . 

 

Australian Rotary Health has a broad vision to improve the health and wellbeing of all Australians. 

Australian Rotary Health provides funding into a broad range of general health areas, including the Indigenous 
Health Scholarship Program, which is what I would like to talk to you about tonight. 

Indigenous Health Scholarship Program is a cooperative project between Rotary and governments in 

Australia. 

• The project provides a scholarship of $5,000 per year to assist Indigenous students in health-

related professions – $2,500 from Rotary with matching $ from Government. (State or Federal) 

• over 25% of all graduated Indigenous Doctors have received scholarships through the Australian 

Rotary Health Indigenous Health Scholarship Program 

The program commenced in 1999, initiated by Geoff Bailey OAM, a member of the Rotary Club of 

Mitcham. Geoff had worked around indigenous people as a pharmacist in Pt Augusta and was acutely 

aware that Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders do not access or benefit from mainstream health services 

to the same extent as other Australians: 

• Health services are not accessible to many, particularly in remote Aboriginal communities. 

• Mainstream health services often lack cultural sensitivity and remain unwelcoming places for 

many Indigenous peoples. The Indigenous health workforce remains disproportionately low when 

compared to the number of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders that make up the Australian 

population. 

▪ Aboriginal people have higher rates of ill health than any other group in Australia. 

Having more Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander health professionals working in health service 

delivery, provides for more culturally appropriate health care. 

The program started with 2 students. Geoff then started recruiting other clubs to support the program. In 

2001, there were 7 scholarships by 2002 it doubled to 14 scholarships.   

At Geoff’s instigation administration was taken over by Rotary Health in 2003. This helped spread the 

program Australia-wide. 

 

The Rotary Club’s commitment is $2,500 per annum paid to Australian Rotary Health. 

Students are paid the scholarship twice a year – after passing subjects 

Clubs provide mentoring and support to the students. 
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In 2020 88 scholarships were awarded in all States and Territories 

of Australia  

20 of these were in South Australia.  

You may remember our student Casey Cameron 

who graduated last year. Casey came to the Club on 

several occasions. Casey studied Nursing. 

See Pic 1 left – Casey Cameron on the far right at a 

previous meeting in 2019 with Jane Gascoigne and 

then President  Benny. 

 

 

 

I am very proud to be part of a Club who has supported this program over many years. 

 

Our first student was Rebecca Richards who went on to be the first Indigenous Australian 

to be awarded a Rhodes Scholar. She is now studying for a PHD and tutoring at the 

University of Adelaide.  See Pic 2 - Rebecca Richards 

 

 
GUEST SPEAKER  

•  
 

• Chair Kevin O’Neil introduced our Guest Speaker Claire Arthur. 

Claire is a four-time Australian Senior Trampoline Champion. 

Claire is a member of the Australian Trampoline Team which strived to 

qualify for the 2021 Tokyo Olympic Games. 

She has represented Australia at over 16 international competitions, making 

the finals at World Championships and World Cups in the synchronised 

event. 

Claire grew up in the Adelaide Hills with her younger brother and parents. 

She has been doing gymnastics and aerial sports all her life including artistic 

gymnastics, diving and trampolining. 

Outside of the gymnastics world, Claire is currently studying Physiotherapy 

in her 4th year. 

Claire works as a physiotherapy assistant and coaches at Gymnastics SA and 

Blackwood Trampoline Sports. 

Claire works with the Australian Olympic Committee as an ambassador 

bringing the Olympic Unleashed Program to primary schools.  This program 

inspires students to find and unleash their passion. 

In her spare time, Claire loves to travel - her favourite country is Italy where 

her family is from.  Claire returned from 

Italy only last month following the final 

Olympic qualification event. 

She loves to cook, hike, go to the beach 

and hang out with her friends and family. 

I’d like Claire to come forward and share 

her experiences with you. 

  

 

• Claire began by saying she can just 

remember watching her 1st Sydney 2000 

Olympics as a young child and she realised 

Pic  1 

Pic  2 
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then that it was such a big deal and was so exciting. So began her 

dream and passion to strive for the Olympics.  

Claire also shared an amazing video of her trampoline 2019 World 

Championship held in Tokyo. See Link Here   

Each trampolinist does a compulsory routine and a voluntary 

routine. Judges  score based on difficulty, execution, time of flight 

and horizontal displacement. 

Claire trains 12x a week and fits that in with study and work.  A 

typical day is 5:30am training, then to Uni, then to work followed 

by training in afternoon followed by recovery. She unfortunately 

did not manage to qualify for the 2021 Tokyo Olympics. She is 

proud that she had a go and put in a 100% effort.  

Everyone should find what they enjoy doing 

and to make your goals around that.  

In conclusion Kevin thanked Claire for sharing her ups & downs       

and having a good message for us all. 

 Pictured above right are President Stephany, Claire and Chair Kevin O’Neil. 

      

 
Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , District Classifieds, Rotary Down Under , Rotary on the 

Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website ; RDU Supplies 

 
Club Membership fees/Subs 2021-2022 are Now Due  

For those paying 12 months membership in full – The subs are $230 for the year. 

For those paying in 6 Monthly installments – The 1st installment of $115 is NOW due.  

 

The Payment can be done with Babu at the meetings, either with cash or EFT 

 (Note a 1.10% surcharge applies). 

If paying by Bank Transfer – Please add your Name etc “Joe Citizen-Subs “ or similar  so the 

Treasurer  knows who has made the payment & for what. 

 

 Bank Details for Direct Debit are (Bank SA)    

 

    BSB:   105-069           ACC:  276 544 240      Note this is the Club Account  

 

Please contact Babu if you have any questions etc.  

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Please visit and explore the new Club Runner website here https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099   
Once you logon you can check that your personal information is correct and you can easily update it. 

The site is a a great resource & promotion tool  for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not 

sure of your login name or password, please contact  Alyssa Morran our PR Director .   

 Thanks  to Margaret Northcote , the club’s webmaster of our old website , who is transferring  all 

relevant & historical club records to the new Clubrunner site. 

 

•  Club History- for copies of any club photos/info etc., please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and she will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order.  

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and  Business excellence 

Awards. Please contact Elizabeth Gagliardi.

 Gd’day Possums–this is your page & remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6z_sEYZ6Q8w
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/jul2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/de75900f-1c5b-43d9-9911-e3085d414a81/1/
https://rotarydownunder.com.au/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/onthemove/jun2021/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/onthemove/jun2021/
https://rotary9510.org/
http://rdusupplies.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099
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Exclusive Wine Purchase Offer from Blackwood Rotary Club 

This year we have been very lucky to secure this full-bodied Shiraz from Serafino Wines in 

McLaren Vale.  It's not the usual clean skin with our label on it.  It is in fact, a completely new line 

they were producing when something went wrong with the order, and I happened to be there when 

the deal fell through.  It was to be priced at $25.00 per bottle, but Steve Maglieri (the owner) said we 

could have it for less than 1/2 that as we are doing it for Rotary (of which he used to be a member), 

so we can sell it at $150 and everyone wins.   It really is a top drop.  Full bodied with the usual 

plum, blackberries and a hint of spice all presented in Serafino screwcap (check out the attached 

photo) which will improve over the next 10 years - if anyone can resist it for that long.  And where 

can you buy a good quality McLaren Vale Shiraz for around $12 a bottle - well, you just can't! 

  

For just $150 per dozen, you will get $300 worth of wine - so please ask around your family and 

friends and get back to me with your orders by return email and we'll make the necessary 

arrangements for collection or delivery.  If anyone has any queries or wants any further information, 

please don't hesitate to contact me. 

 Regards, 

Graham Lough, Secretary, Blackwood Rotary Club, Mobile 0418 198 111   

Fines session by Sgt Aaron – (any fines?  please contact the Sgt.)  Benny spat the dummy at golf 

today as it wasn’t a good round, hope he has better luck getting to Qld before the borders shut; 

Karen was on the door today and she was looking for the best dressed male which goes to …. Fine 

incoming ;those who haven’t got red hair ( Editor: Sgt Aaron has red hair ) ; those who weren’t  at the 

District Changeover ? ….

 

• Welfare officer’s Report- Thanks to Peter Rumbelow 

o Mal Hansen is starting a course of 40 Hyperbaric Therapy treatments but says he will be ready for 

CROE in September. 

o David Richards has had a skin cancer removed from his face and it is good to see him here tonight. 
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For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this 

column your Rotary family are sincerely thinking of you and your loved ones as your 

welfare and health are of concern to us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences  

Birthdays-Members: N/A 

Birthdays-Partners: N/A 

Induction Anniversaries: N/A 

Leave of Absence Register:  Brad Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022; 1;  Gail Casey: 1 June-15 August; 

Bruce Davis: 3 May-26 July. 

 
Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
•  Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of 

our fundraising. Note Shed sales are generally the last Saturday of the month except as shown in red 

italics: - Subject to Covid Restrictions  

    

• # Fri Aug 6th – RSVP for The Annual Campbelltown Service Club Dinner for Tues 31 Aug  

 

• Sunday 29 August - fundraising luncheon for ROMAC (Rotary Oceania Medical Aid for Children) 

12:30pm to 4pm at the Adelaide Pavilion, South Terrace , Adelaide. 

     Susan is putting a table of 12 together . Cost is $65 a head. Please see Susan . Flyer Here  

 

• # Tues 31 Aug -The Annual Campbelltown Service Club Dinner- at the Council Function Centre 

6pm for 6:30pm. Guest speaker will be Dr James Muecke 2020 Australian of the Year. Cost is $40 

ahead includes food and beverage. Please confirm by Friday Aug 6th 

 

• 3rd Sept- 12th Sept – CROE trip (Campbelltown Rotary Outback Experience)  

 

• Sat 18 Sept-Fri 24 Sept 2021 RYLA- RC of Campbelltown is the Host Club for this one 

 

• Sat 18 Sept-Cultural Night 2021-Adelaide Rotaract Club- Latvian Hall, 4 Clark St, Wayville 7pm-

10:30pm  Info here . Buy Tickets here $40. 

 

o Sat Nov 20- Porchetta- see Frank Augello for details  

 

o Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda- Margaret 

Beare for accom. inquiries 0418 830 343. Please secure your accom & book NOW.  

 
Meeting Stats                (Gold Pot –goes to Herd of Hope)   

Attendance:  

 80% ? 

                       

Gold Pot:     

$33.90 

 

Sergeant: 

  $58.30 

 

            Raffle:   

           $76

 
President’s Thought for the week 

 

You are braver than you believe, and stronger than you seem and smarter than you 

think.         Christopher Robin, Winnie the Pooh. 

 

 Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone has 

any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up  on meeting night or email me with your  content. Electronic 

format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.   Rotary  E clubs Link  Here   

 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/e34dcc40-2a27-4a6f-aceb-bd40e9a78ac3/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/c3715bcd-ebe8-4e31-a834-ed92e08fbfba/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210607-2542-CN/Latvian%20Hall,%204%20Clark%20St,%20Wayville%20SA%205034
https://herdofhope.com.au/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christopher_Robin
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
https://herdofhope.com.au/
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 At the conclusion of the meeting everyone 

enjoyed the national anthem,as sung so  

beautifully by talented young Bella Stobie .  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


